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  Letter dated 30 March 2020 from the Chargé d’affaires a.i. of the 

Permanent Mission of Nigeria to the United Nations addressed to 

the Chair of the Committee 
 

 Kindly refer to paragraph 8 of Security Council resolution 2397 (2017) of 

22 December 2017, in which the Council requested member States to provide a final 

report on the measures taken in respect of nationals of the Democratic People’s 

Republic of Korea earning income abroad. The Government of the Federal Republic 

of Nigeria deported a total of 10 nationals of the Democratic People’s Republic of 

Korea between May and December 2019. In addition, of the 25 workers alleged by a 

Member State to be from the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea, the only 

2 persons confirmed were also deported on 7 September 2019. The names of the 

remaining 23 have since been placed on the Nigeria Immigration stop list, which 

prohibits their entry into the country. The list has also been forwarded to the relevant 

security agencies for enforcement. Nigeria will continue to implement Security 

Council resolutions and fulfil its international obligations.  

 

 

(Signed) Abiola S. Delupe 

Chargé d’affaires a.i. 

Permanent Mission of Nigeria to the United Nations 

 


